PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO

Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA *Telephone:* 01726 73838

Email: staustellcatholicparish@gmail.com Website: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk

Parish Priest Fr. Peter Morgan

frpetermorgan@aol.com

Parish Deacon Rev. John Sanders

Tel: 01726 74911

There is usually someone in the parish office to receive calls on weekday mornings.

THIRTY-THIRD WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME (Year C) Sunday 17th November 2013 - Day of Prayer for Prisoners and families

TIMES OF MASSES & SERVICES

Saturday	16th Nov.	6.00 p.m.	
Sunday	17th Nov.	8.30 a.m.	
Sunday		10.30 a.m.	
Tuesday	19th Nov.	7.00 p.m.	(Donald Cross RIP & Ollie Naismith RIP)
Wednesday	20th Nov.	10.30 a.m.	Holy Hour for Vocations to the Priesthood
Thursday	21st Nov.	12.05 p.m.	Presentation of the Blessed Virgin Mary
Friday	22nd Nov.	10.30 a.m.	St. Cecilia
Saturday	23rd Nov.	6.00 p.m.	
Sunday	24th Nov.	8.30 a.m.	
		10.30 a.m.	(The faithful departed)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 5.15 p.m.- 5.45 p.m.

EXPOSITION

Wednesday after Mass until noon

ROSARY

Friday 10.00 a.m.

ORDINARIATE MASSES

Sunday 5.30 p.m. & Wednesday 7.00 p.m.



MASS INTENTIONS

Tues 19th Nov - Donald Cross RIP & Ollie Naismith RIP (Diana Cross' intention). Sun 24th Nov, 10.30am - The Faithful Departed.

BAPTISM

This *Sunday*, *17th November*, at *12.15pm* we welcome Ava-Rose Lovell into the family of the Church through the Sacrament of Baptism. Please pray for her, her parents and her godparents as they make this commitment to Christ and his Church.

NEW BISHOP OF PLYMOUTH

Last week His Holiness, Pope Francis, announced that the new Bishop of the Diocese of Plymouth will be Monsignor Mark O'Toole. Currently, Mgr. O'Toole is a priest of the Archdiocese of Westminster and the Rector of Allen Hall Seminary. He will be ordained bishop in Plymouth Cathedral on 28th January, at which point he takes over as the bishop of our diocese. Let us pray for Bishop Christopher, who relinquishes his office after 27 years of service to this diocese, and let us pray for Mgr. O'Toole as he prepares to take over as our bishop.

PHILIPPINES TYPHOON EMERGENCY APPEAL

The generous, open handed giving by the people of this parish during the year to those in need, both at home and abroad, has been greatly appreciated. The terrible natural disaster in the Philippines last Friday means that once again we are called to give ourselves in compassion and love to serve those whose plight is unimaginable, through our prayers and through our financial giving. 80% of Philippinos are Catholic and the Church will play a vital role in responding to the devastation caused by Typhoon Haiyan. CAFOD is already reaching out to the worst hit and most remote areas, working with local Caritas partners to provide urgently needed aid - food, emergency shelter and essential household goods for people who have lost everything. With water supplies disrupted, CAFOD is also planning to provide clean water and sanitation to prevent the spread of disease. In the longer term, CAFOD will help people to rebuild their homes and to make a living again. There will be a retiring collection after all masses this weekend,

16th/17th November. If you are a tax payer and wish to gift aid your donation there are Gift Aid envelopes and forms available in the Narthex. Alternatively you can make a donation online at <u>cafod.org.uk/typhoon</u> or by credit card on 0500 85 88 85

PASTORAL CO-ORDINATING GROUP

Meeting this *Tuesday 19th November at 7.30pm* in Cuthbert Mayne Room. Agendas will be sent as usual by email.

HOLY HOUR

Holy Hours for Vocations to the Priesthood and those currently serving in the Priestly Ministry takes place four times during the year. The fourth Holy Hour will be during Exposition this coming *Wednesday 20th November* after 10.30am Mass.

AUTUMN FAYRE - 23rd November

Just one week to go before the Autumn Fayre. Once again you have been very generous in your donation of many items for this annual fund-raising event. We still need bottles for the Bottle Tombola (alcohol allowed) and items for the Grocery stall. If you have volunteered to be a stall-holder, stalls are going to be set up on *Friday 22nd*, after the 10.30am Mass and coffee. Lunch will be provided.

Mollie Cundy & Beryl Blackwell

CHRIST THE KING - Sunday 24th November

Next Sunday we will celebrate National Youth Sunday. At the 10.30am Mass there will be a special involvement of the young people of the parish and we hope that as many as possible of our children and young people will attend Mass at 10.30am to join in this special celebration.

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE - Tuesday 26th November

This month's CWL meeting will commence at **2.00pm** with a 'Christmas Table Decoration' demonstration by Angela Hyland in the Narthex to which all parishioners are warmly invited. This will be followed by mince pies and mulled wine after which there will be a short business meeting for the CWL members.

FR. PETER'S ADVENT LETTER

Fr. Peter's Advent letter will be ready for distribution on the weekend of *30th November/1st December*. May those of you who kindly and willingly serve the parish by delivering them each year please collect the letters after mass that weekend.

PLANNED GIVING

If you have recently moved to the parish and would like to know more about the ways you can give regularly to St. Augustine's, the parish treasurer, Tom Regan will be available after all masses this and next weekend to answer your questions and to give helpful advice on giving by Standing Order or by the Envelope Scheme and how to Gift Aid your donation if you are a tax payer and wish to do so.

THE BOOKSHOP REPOSITORY

The Bookshop is manned every week after all weekend Masses as well as Friday morning after Mass. When it is unattended you are welcome to put your purchase money in the wall box in Cuthbert Mayne room. At present the bookshop has a varied selection of Christmas cards in stock, alongside its usual stock of cards for all religious and other special occasions. It also has an extensive choice of rosaries, devotional and inspirational gifts as well as Bibles and Missals etc. Please take a little time to come and have a look at what is available. Thank you.

FOWEY RETREAT - Advent Preparation Day

Saturday 30th November from 10.00am - 4.00pm

Cost: £15, to include lunch. For further details and to book, please contact Fr. Robbie Low on 01208 871517

VIGIL IN SUPPORT OF THE HOMELESS

St. Petroc's Society, together with FOSTAH (Friends of St. Austell Homeless) will be holding their annual Vigil in support of homeless people here at St. Augustine's Church from 10.00pm until midnight on *Friday 6th December*, following their Carol Service in Truro. All are invited to drop in for some or all of the time.

COLLECTIONS

The parish collection total below does not include Standing Orders which average at £338 per week. All cheques should be made payable to 'PRCDTR St. Austell Parish'.

Parish Collection: £567.45; Candles: £21.50; Cafod Ethiopia Jar: £7.12; Coffee: £17.10; APF: £73.81; Keep Fit Group Donation: £12.00

SICK AND HOUSEBOUND

Please remember in your prayers all those in the parish who are sick or housebound, especially Pauline Abdey, Joy & Fred Abraham, Sheila Alleyn, Sylvia Austin, Marcella Beer, Paul Chasteauneuf, James Clapp, Mary Coupe, Trevor Crump, Milena Danielli, Mary Dineen, Eileen Drury, Sue Dugmore, Mark Eustice, Helen Gibson, Teresita Hill, Joan Insley, Paul & Cynthia Longthorp, Carmen Matthews, Mary Maguire, Maria Consuelo Martyn, Eve Moore, Ian Parkinson, Valerie Parkinson, Pamela Platt, Edwina Porter-Duncan, Nora Skerry, Jenny Stears, Amanda Stickney, Pauline Whitford, Sally Wilson.

Parish Safeguarding Representatives

Karen Waters - Tel: 01726 842372 Pat Whitehouse - Tel: 01726 814415

Diocesan Safeguarding Office

Tel: 01364 645390

"You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our hearts are restless until they rest in you."

(St Augustine of Hippo)

St Augustine's Parish is part of Plymouth R.C. Diocese – Registered Charity No. 213227